
The Week Ahead 

Future Diary Dates 

Newsletter No. 1 
Friday 2nd February 2018 

21st February 
District Swimming 
28th February 
Last Day to pay School Fees for the 
raffle 
5th March  
Division Swimming 
28th March 
District Cross Country 
16th April  
Curriculum Day 
2nd - 4th May 
Grade 5+6 Camp 
 
 

Principalõs  
Message: 

Karyn  
Simes-Martin  

Monday 5th:  
 

Tuesday 6th:  
 

Wednesday 7th:  
 

Thursday 8th:  
 

Friday 9th:  
 

Welcome back and Happy New Year  

Welcome to all our school families, students  

and staff members. We had a calm start  

[underlying a buzz of enthusiasm] to the term and look forward to 
an interesting and busy 2018.  

Welcome to our new staff members ð Erin Dean, who is teaching 
Prep A, Sue Kelly teaching Grade 1B, Fiona Van Zuylen teaching 
2B and Mariko Hioki-Walker {Sensai}, teaching Japanese.  

Building works over the holiday period  

Many, many thanks to Michael and Mel who worked every day 
from the 27th December, up to at least today, on the building 
program, making the Middle School building look so fresh and 
new. Work outside has reinvigorated the old façade, bringing us 
into the 21st century. Work inside has transformed the old  
staffroom into a Grade 2 classroom {along with a dedicated 
cooking-kitchen for students}, and repurposed the once Extension 
Maths room into a fresh and suitable staffroom. Due to  
government grants, much of the cost was paid by the government, 
with School Council agreeing to support an extension of school 
funds to finish off the work, and allow for variances. We are very 
fortunate to have such hard workers here, and such a generous 
School Council. We look forward to conclusion shortly. Then we 
have the removed gardens to replace! 

School Council Elections -  2018  

Each year we elect half of the School Council (similar to the way 
the Senate usually works). There will be a number of parent  
positions available this year. If we have more nominations than the 
number of positions available, there will be a vote held. If you 
are interested, or would like to hear more about School Council, 
please speak with a current School Councillor. Information  

regarding nominating will be available next week. 

Best wishes 

Karyn 

http://www.accreditedonlinecolleges.com/blog/2010/75-inspirational-educational-quotes-for-the-classroom/.http:/en.wikiquote.org/wiki/Martin_H._Fischer


 NOTICES 

 2018 SCHOOL FEES  

Thank you to all those families who have already paid school fees. 

If you havenõt yet paid, there is still timeé. 

Pay early for your chance to win! 

Families who pay the total fees on or prior to Friday 23th February will be entered  

into a draw to receive a complete refund of all fees paid. 

To be drawn on Friday 2nd March 2017 at assembly. 

Good Luck! 

 

 LUNCH ORDERS 

Balanced Living are our supplier for lunch orders.  They offer a  

comprehensive lunch menu, with plenty of nourishing, locally-sourced, 

wholesome food.  They use a payment system called Flexischools.  To order        

visit www.flexischools.com.au and register your Childs name, Class and            

        School. 



 NOTICES 

 
 

We are looking for volunteers to assist with our weekly first aid job on Friday  

afternoons. All this entails is stripping the bed linen in the First Aid room,  

replacing the bed with fresh linen and washing the dirty linen over the weekend. 

 A roster will be created soon and each weekõs volunteer is noted in the  

newsletter as a reminder. Please let the office staff know if you 

are able to help.  

Thank you in advance!  

Fruit Roster 

 

Platters of Free Fruit are provided in the eating area for students to 

help themselves at snack time. A parent volunteer is required for about 10-15 

minutes each morning at 9.00am to cut up the dayõs fruit, according to a rotating 

roster. If you can make yourself available to be on the fruit roster, please leave 

your name with the office staff.  

First Aid Volunteers 

Cake raffle ticket sales 

Volunteers are required to help sell Raffle Tickets at the canteen for 

the weekly Cake Raffle at assembly on Friday.  If youõre able to assist 

please contact  

Sue Jones on 0477 443 121 or email smdavies@ihug.com.au. 

Tickets are sold at the following times: 

8.40am - 9am 

2.20pm - 2.45pm 



 BRAIN Training 

 

 

 

Fundraising 

 

 

 

The famous Kerrimuir Cake Raffle takes place every Friday afternoon at 
assembly.  Itõs a great opportunity to raise funds to make improvements 
to our school. Weõre always looking for bakers to help out with the 
raffle.  You donõt even need to be a baker, as purchased goods are  
also welcome. Thank you to the parents and other volunteers who bake or buy our  
delicious prizes. Tickets are 20c each at the canteen window,  and the winning tickets are 

drawn by the children of our weekly bakers/contributors.   

 

To sign up to help out contact Sue Jones on: 

¶ Email smdavies@ihug.com.au OR 

¶ 0477 443 121 OR 

¶ Put your name on the sign up sheets at the Canteen or 

 Office 

Cakes needed for 
Term 1! 

 

Please see Liz in the  
office or contact Sue as 
shown if youõre able to 
help. 

Raffle ticket sales and 
cake deliveries can be 
done at the canteen on 
Fridays at: 

8.40am-9am or 

2.20pmð2.45pm 

 

Donõt forget to buy your 

tickets at the canteen  

before assembly! 

REBEL SPORT FUNDRAISING 

 

Register for Rebel's loyalty program at www.seasonpass.com.au and  

nominate Kerrimuir Primary School, and 5% of the value of your  

purchase goes back to the school.   

mailto:barb.sorell@gmail.com
http://www.seasonpass.com.au


 STUDENT Leadership 
& Extra curricular activities 

Lunch/snack 

time activities  

Lunch & Snack Time 
Activities 
 
Quiet Reading: 
¶ Monday - Friday  

lunch time, 2nd half 
 
Choir:  
¶ Monday lunch time 

Grades 1-6.   
New members welcome 

 
Chess Club  
¶ Wednesday lunch time, 

Senior School Building 
 
Gardening Club 
¶ Wednesday & Friday 

lunch time, 
Everyone welcome 

 
Hiragana Reading Challenge 
¶ Thursday lunch time, 

Japanese Room.  
 
Craft with Georgi  
¶ Wednesday & 

Thursday, snack & 
lunch, Georgiõs room, 
Senior building.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
Enrolled students only: 
 
Chess Coaching 
¶ Wednesday 
 1.30pm - 2.30pm 
 Mr Bevisõs room 
  
 

 

 
 

 

 

School Captains    Pearl & Sienna 

School Vice Captains   Tharindu & Ruby Mc 

Perkins House Captains   Liam & Madi 

Perkins House Vice Captains   Takumi & Eliza 

Freeman House Captains   Amber & Victor 

Freeman House Vice Captains  Ava & Josh 

Riley House Captains    Charlotte & Jack 

Riley House Vice Captains   Aaron & Georgia 

Bradman House Captains   Elka & Ethan 

Bradman House Vice Captains  Chloe P & Jacob 

LOTE Captain      Ella 

Library Captains     Anna L & Scarlett 

Flag Captains      Molly & Jia 

Visual Arts Captain     Ray 

Performing Arts Captain    Ben 

PE Captains      Sawako & James M 

Environment Captains    Tehmi & Isabel 

Chess Captain      Henry 

Canteen Captains     Hannah S & Brianna 

House Points Administrators   Swathi & Chloe 

Quidditch      Matthew 

 



 

SCHOOL News 

 

 

 

 

Learn the techniques used by famous Australian artists.  How do you make things look round, or shiny. 

What's negative space?  Which famous art works have you seen in the gallery?  How did those artists achieve the 
effects they wanted?  You can achieve some of these too in just 8 easy and fun lessons. YOU DONõT HAVE TO BE AN 

EXPERT AT PAINTING AND DRAWING, JUST COME WITH YOUR IMAGINATION. 

WiseOnes Application for 1st  Term 2018 

This program is available for all Grade 1 - Grade 6 children who have qualified for WiseOnes. 

The unit for first term commences week beginning Monday, 12th February, 2018. 

The unit will run for 8 weeks commencing: Monday 12th Feb, 19th Feb, 26th Feb, 5th Mar, 12th Mar (Labour Day  

Holiday), 19th Mar, (Week 7) 16th Apr, (Week 8) 23rd Apr, (Anzac Day) 25th April. 

WiseOnes Teacher: Catherine Cross 0421 112 692 

"ééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé. 

I wish to enrol my child in the unit "Drawing With The Masters" starting week beginning Monday,  12th February, 

2018. 

I give permission for a copy of this slip to be handed to the WiseOnes teacher. 

 

Child's Name ______________________________________   School: Kerrimuir Primary School 

Date of Birth ________________________ Class (2018) ________  

Parents' Names ________________________________________________________________ 

Address_______________________________________________________________________ 

Phone:  BH ___________   AH ____________   Mobile _________________   Email: 

______________________________ 

My child has already qualified for WiseOnes          YES/NO 

I would like a free test for my child      YES/NO.  

I would like my child to be tested with a fuller assessment to qualify for WiseOnes (assessment cost $300 inc GST). 

Please send this slip and payment of $246.00 by Friday 9th  February, 2018. As we are a non-credit business,  
children will not be accepted into the program for the term unless the fees and enrolment form are returned by the above 

date. 

If paying by cheque please make it payable to Kerrimuir Primary School.    

For further information  please contact Pat Truscott on Mobile: 0407 313 657. 

NB: Due to the Government increase of teachersõ wages, please note the new cost of the program. 

òDrawing With the Mastersó 

  
Kerrimuir Primary School 

Coming up  

Term 1, 2018 . . . 
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